The Eldon City Council met in regular session on Tuesday, October 9, 2018 at City Hall with Mayor Potts presiding.   Council members answering roll call were Craig Brown, Patti Durflinger, Brain Keasling, George Loerzel and Jane Sapp.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30pm.
Motion by Durflinger to approve the agenda, second by Sapp, all aye, motion carried.

CONSENT AGENDA – The Consent Agenda consisted of minutes from the regular meeting September 11, 2018.  Motion

by Sapp to approve the minutes, second by Brown, all aye, motion carried.  Motion by Brown to authorize the bills, 

second by Keasling, all aye, motion carried.
PETITIONS AND COMMUNICATIONS – Brad Grefe was present to discuss the façade project with the council.  He explained that this is a city project and the city would make all the decisions regarding this project if the council decided to move forward.  A work session will be scheduled for November 7th at 4:00pm to discuss the project.
Tom Fullenkamp was present to discuss the courtyard.  The top brick on the front of the courtyard is leaning.  He suggested bracing the brick as a temporary fix.  Craig Brown suggested contacting Curtis Architect.
Motion by Durflinger to approve a driveway permit, second by Sapp, all aye, motion carried.

Motion by Keasling to approve a building permit at 708 W Walnut, second by Sapp, all aye, motion carried.
Motion by Durflinger to approve a building permit at 501 Center, second by Sapp, all aye, motion carried.

Motion by Sapp to approve a deck permit at 503 Wood, second by Brown, all aye, motion carried.

City Clerk – Motion by Keasling to authorize Carrie Teninty to contact Walmart, Menards and Alliant Energy for funds to purchase trash cans and picnic tables for the boat dock area, second by Durflinger, all aye, motion carried.
Public Works – Discussion was held on the old dump truck.  Craig Brown and Jerred Reed will get quotes for the repairs.
Discussion was held on the snow plow for the new truck.  Motion by Brown to get the snow plow placed on the new truck, second by Keasling, all aye, motion carried.

Discussion was held on having a service charge for repetitive monthly calls on remotes that are working.  Consensus of the council was to not charge a service fee.  
Discussion was held on repairs to the old city shop door.  This item was tabled until further information is obtained.

Fire Department –.Linda Manley asked for permission to close 5th Street between W Walnut Street and Elm Street during the haunted house.  Consensus was to allow.
Law Enforcement – A written report was received.
Library – A written report was received.
Cemetery – No report.
Trails/Parks – Discussion was held on an electronic community sign being place at the Rock Island Park.  Brian Keasling would like approval to explore options to obtain a sign.  Consensus was to allow.
Engineer- No report.
Gothic Visitors Center – A written report was received.

Historic Preservation – No report.
Eldon Uptown/Downtown – Donna Jeffrey as present to update the council on upcoming events.  Gothic Town Grillers will be at the courtyard on October 21st from 11am to 3pm.  There will be pumpkin carving for kids and adults on October 28th starting at 1:00pm.
Eldon Athletics – No report.
Playground –No report.
Old Business – Ryan Mitchell updated the council on a ruling regarding vicious animals.  The Iowa Supreme Court is reviewing a case.  Consensus of the council was to wait to see what the ruling is before revising the city ordinance.
Discussion was held on the committees.  The committees will begin working on street lights, storm sewers and inventory.  Carrie Teninty will get maps from the GIS office. 

New Business – Motion by Keasling to authorize the Employee Assistance Program with Aetna, second by Brown, all aye, motion carried.
Discussion was held on 420 1st Street.  A ten day nuisance abatement will be mailed out on October 16th.  If the nuisance is not complied with, the city will issue a $500.00 fine.
Discussion was held on 709 KD Avenue.  A notice will be mailed out to comply with the building permits required.
The work session scheduled for November 7th will include discussion on increasing the utility rates.

Public Forum – None.
Council Discussion – Craig Brown asked about the trail entrance at the fairgrounds.  Jerred Reed will fix so the 4 wheelers cannot get through the entrances.  
Jane Sapp asked about a sign at the KD Center.

Motion by Keasling to pay Ryan Mitchell, second by Keasling, all aye, motion carried.

Motion by Keasling to adjourn, second by Brown, all aye, motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45pm.
Attest: Carrie Teninty
